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STATEMENT BY MONTENEGRO

3rd UPR cycle – Review of Sao Tome and Principe 
Geneva, 27 January 2021
Montenegro welcomes the distinguished delegation of Sao Tome and Principe.

We welcome the recent ratification of international and regional human rights treaties, and commend the adopted programs and strategies related to the social protection of the most vulnerable groups and elimination of all forms of discrimination. 

We noted active engagement and cooperation with UNICEF and other international partners to protect rights of the children, achieved progress in the birth registration area, programs for parents and awareness raising campaigns on violence against children.  

We noted concerns raised by UN bodies regarding the cases of gender-based and domestic violence. To that end, we encourage the Government to ensure the access to justice for all women victims of violence and provide adequate assistance. 
Montenegro recommends to Sao Toma and Principe:
1) To ratify Optional Protocol to the CRC on the Sale of Children, Child Prostitution and Child Pornography; 

2) To take additional efforts to eliminate all forms of child labour and child abuse. 
We wish Sao Tome and Principe a successful UPR cycle.
I thank you.

